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Section 2 Inspection of the Incident that Occurred Support Facilities for 

Persons with Disabilities in Sagamihara and Prevention of Recurrence 

Following the incident, the concerned authorities had to join hands to carry 

out an investigation that involved a thorough inspection of all facts and to take 

measures based on the facts to prevent recurrence of the incident. Therefore, 

the Government set up an investigation team in August 2016 comprising of the 

concerned local governments of Kanagawa and Sagamihara besides the 

Cabinet Office, National Police Agency, Ministry of Justice, Ministry of 

Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology, in addition to the 9 

members and mainly the Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare. The 

investigation team conducted an inspection based on all the facts ascertained 

at that point in time and listened to the opinions of those such as the affiliated 

organizations. To prevent the recurrence of such an incident, a total of 8 

meetings were held from the perspectives of what kind of a society is to be 

realized and what new policies and systems are required in addition to the 

present system associated with mental health and medical welfare. An interim 

compilation of the inspection results based on all the facts was announced on 

September 14 of the same year and a report of the measures to prevent 

recurrence of the incident was announced on December 8. The contents of the 

report were presented at the Cabinet Meeting that was held on the following 

day and it was affirmed that the affiliated government agencies would join hands 

to take concrete efforts towards effective measures for preventing recurrence 

of the incident.  

 

 

Cabinet Meeting (December 8, 2016) 

Source: Website of the Prime Minister’s Office 

(http://www.kantei.go.jp/jp/97_abe/actions/201612/09syogaisya.html) 

 

To deal with the tasks that came to light here, a bill was decided upon by the 

Cabinet on February 28, 2017 and the same was presented to the 193rd session 
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of the National Diet. The “Bill for partial amendment of the Act concerning 

mental health and welfare of persons with mental disabilities” stated the 

necessary measures to be taken to ensure that involuntarily hospitalized 

patients continue to receive medical care and other support even after their 

discharge. (Please refer to Fig. 1-1 for an overview of the bill) 

 
■Fig. 1-1 
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Materials : Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare 
  




